7711 N. Port Washington Road
apur Milwaukee, Wl 53217

allin T:414.751.7200 « F:414.351.4117

June 27, 2022

RE: Project ID 3840-06-71
Market Street Resurfacing
Court Street (STH 11) to Wisconsin Street (STH 67)
City of Elkhorn
Walworth County

As mentioned in a previous letter dated June 7, 2022, the City of Elkhorn has received funding from the

Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) as part of the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law (BIL) for the
resurfacing of Market Street between Court Street (STH 11) and Wisconsin Street (STH 67). Construction is
anticipated for 2023. Work would likely begin in spring and be completed several months later in summer.

Several property owners have expressed concerns about access during construction. The project team is aware
that many people rely on Market Street for access to their homes. While through-traffic will be detoured during
construction, local access for residents along the roadway will still be provided and accounted for in the
construction staging plans. Barricades will be staggered for residents and emergency vehicles. However, a
paved surface will not always be present, and short-term inconveniences associated with the project may occur.

As part of the project, the City of Elkhorn has decided to remove the often underutilized on-street parking along
the south side of Market Street to provide an on-street bicycle accommodation in each direction. (Please see
attached roadway typical sections.) The addition of clearly delineated separate travel and bike lanes to a
roadway often results in a traffic calming effect, ultimately discouraging speeding in the corridor.

While some instruments of public involvement will not be feasible due to the condensed timeline of this project,
we are still seeking the input of interested parties and property owners. If you have any comments or questions
about the project or proposed changes, please contact Aaron Bubb, Kapur & Associates, Inc. Project Manager at
(414) 751-7230, abubb@kapurinc.com or Matthew Lindstrom, Operations Manager for the Department of
Public Works at (262) 723-2223, mlindstrom@cityofelkhorn.org. We welcome your feedback and participation
in this project.

Sincerely,
Kapur & Associates, Inc.

¢: Michael Baird, WisDOT SE Region
Matthew Lindstrom, City of Elkhorn

kapurinc.com
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